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11th September 2020
Dear parents/carers

What to do when your child is unwell
It is very likely that any of the normal seasonal coughs, colds and sickness is going to be met with understandable anxiety and confusion over what to do in these current times.

I am hoping the frequently asked question sheet attached will go some way to helping you make the decision about whether your child should attend school.

If still in doubt call 111 or visit https://111.nhs.uk/COVID-19 for medical advice.

What if there is a confirmed Case of COVID 19?
We will only inform you when there is a confirmed case of COVID and not every time someone is absent from school with symptoms or is just unwell. Once a test is positive, we ask that you contact the school directly as soon as possible. The school will then contact Public Health England.

Public Health England will work with the school to confirm who has been in close contact with the person during the period they were infectious and will then advise the school what actions to take. This could include closing classes/year groups but this decision will be made by Public Health England.

It would be very helpful to us if you refrained from posting your news on social media until after you have spoken to the school and we have had a chance to work with Public Health England. A facebook post will cause anxiety to other parents who will flood the school office with phone calls at a time when we need to be addressing the situation with Public Health England. Your support in this matter is very much appreciated.

Staffing
Under the current guidance for schools, staff are able to work across classes. We are keeping this to a minimum but in the event that we need to cover staff absence we will redeploy staff to other year groups so that we can keep all classes open. If the guidance changes or we have a significant number of staff affected by COVID, then we may have to operate partial closures. 

Although the guidance about social gatherings will be changing from Monday, this does not apply to the school drop off and pick up arrangements. All current timings will remain in place for next week.

We thank you for your continued support in these challenging times.

Yours sincerely
Miss T Leighton
Head Teacher
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